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ACTION TRANSMITTAL  
No. 2013-10 

 
 
DATE: February 6, 2013 

TO: 

FROM: 

Transportation Advisory Board 

Technical Advisory Committee 

PREPARED BY: Heidi Schallberg, Senior Planner (651-602-1721) 
Ann Braden, Senior Planner (651-602-1705) 
 

SUBJECT: Sunset Date Extension Request from St. Paul for the Kellogg Blvd. 
Bridge No. 92798 at Market Street (SP# 164-158-020) 

REQUESTED 
ACTION: 

The City of St. Paul requests a sunset date extension to move the 
Kellogg Blvd. Bridge at Market Street project (SP# 164-158-020) to 
2014. 

RECOMMENDED 
MOTION: 

Recommend that the TAB approve the sunset date extension 
request for the Kellogg Blvd. Bridge no. 92798 at Market Street in 
St. Paul (SP# 164-158-020) to March 31, 2014. 

 
BACKGROUND AND PURPOSE OF ACTION: The City of St. Paul received $1,400,000 
in federal Bridge funds for 2012 in the 2007 regional solicitation to reconstruct Kellogg 
Blvd. bridge no. 92798 at Market Street. The project’s sunset date is March 31, 2013. 
The city is requesting a one-year sunset date extension to move to 2014. The city has 
been working to resolve issues with utility coordination and obtaining a temporary 
easement from the county. The extension would also enable coordination with a 
separate project to replace another Kellogg Blvd. bridge a block away at St. Peter Street, 
which would minimize traffic disruption due to construction. The city’s request and 
supporting documentation are attached. 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO REGIONAL POLICY: Since the first regional solicitation in 1993, 
the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) has had a sunset date provision in place that 
applied to all projects awarded funding by the TAB. The sunset date is the date when the 
federal funds are no longer available to the project sponsor. The sunset date policy 
includes a procedure to request a one-year extension based on extenuating 
circumstances. 
 
STAFF ANALYSIS: Based on the city’s work on the project, the nature of the delays, 
and the potential for coordination with another Kellogg Blvd. bridge project, staff 
recommends approval of the sunset date extension to March 31, 2014.  
 
It is important to note that approval of the sunset date extension request to move this 
project to 2014 does not guarantee federal funding will be available in that year. Due to 
funding level changes with MAP-21, the new federal transportation legislation, balancing 
the regional program has not yet been resolved. 
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COMMITTEE COMMENTS AND ACTION: At its February 6, 2013, meeting, the TAC 
unanimously approved a motion to recommend this sunset date extension to the TAB for 
approval. 
 
 

ROUTING 
 

TO ACTION REQUESTED DATE COMPLETED 

TAC Funding & Programming 
Committee 

Review & Recommend January 17, 2013 

Technical Advisory Committee Review & Approve February 6, 2013 

Transportation Advisory Board Review & Approve  

 




























